AAUW Board Meeting

January 13, 2015
AAUW Board met at Riverland Community College.  Present were Marijo Alexander, Carla Anderson-Diekmann,  DedaRae Graber, Sue Grove, Catherine Haslag, Dorothy Krob, Jill Maxfield, Ruth Monson and Courtney Wyant.
Secretary’s report was approved.

Nicole submitted a Treasurer’s report for review. Our balance as of 12/31/14 was $9,346.91.
Thank-you notes were received from scholarship winners Ashley Haugen and Sherri King.

Catherine gave a Program update. The banquet menu is being finalized for the May 12 spring banquet. Next month’s speaker will be David Wolf, who will talk about the Gifted and Talented program.

Carla reported on membership.  We now have 69 members in our branch.  The February and March newsletters will include a new member invitation.
Courtney spoke with Marie Lechelt about the Branch website. They will work together on updating the website regularly. The Board discussed changing the Branch Facebook page to allow more than one person (currently Sue Grove) control.
Sue and Marijo are working on plans for the State Convention which will take place in Austin on April 10-11 at the Hormel Home.  Registration will be done online ($85 registration fee). Volunteers will be needed to work at the registration table, to direct people and for other tasks.
Catherine reported on the Science Fair mentoring project. The mentoring has been going extremely well, but they are look for more volunteers to help with shopping and to help students put together their presentation boards. The Board thanked Catherine for her extraordinary work on this project.

Small groups continue to meet.  Courtney and Carla will work together to plan some Arts and Entertainment outings (possibly a trip to see “Phantom of the Opera” at Our Savior’s Lutheran Church on February 8, an art class at the Arts Center, and a trip to see “Legally Blonde” at the college in April). First Friday Lunch will meet at Steve’s Pizza on Friday, February 6 at 11:30 a.m. and Travel Group will meet on February 12 at 2 p.m. at Liz Richardson’s home. Book groups, Great Decisions and Knitting/Handiwork group also continue to meet.

Carla noted some additional events that members can attend:  an invitation from the Owatonna AAUW to attend their meeting on Friday, March 20, and an invitation from the Redwing AAUW to view a film about Anita Hill on February 11 at 6:30 p.m. Also, one more member interested in attending the national AAUW Convention in San Diego in June can receive funds from our branch. Anyone interested should see Carla as soon as possible.
Newsletter items need to be submitted to Rae Dawn Rao on or before the last Friday of the month and Board agenda items need to be submitted to Courtney or Carla on or before the first Tuesday of the month.

The February meeting will be at 6:30 p.m. on Tuesday, February 10 at a location to be announced.  The Board will meet at 5:45 p.m. and membership will gather at 6:30 p.m. for social time, with the program beginning at 7:00 p.m.
Meeting adjourned.

Respectfully submitted,

Ruth Monson, Secretary

General Meeting for January 13 was a presentation by Austin Community Concierge Kristen Olson. 

